CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held remotely by Zoom Video Conference on Thursday 18 February 2021 at 1900hrs.
Attendance by Zoom  were  Chairman Cllr J Williams, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs HG Sweeting,  Mrs L Doggett, Mrs S O’ Brien, RDH Jackson,  CJ Morris, D Meyer and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were no apologies. 
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations were received.
Planning
1. Planning Application – 20/18718/FUL – 18/06/2020 – “Change of use to allow use as Class A1 retail use, with ancillary storage at first floor, incorporating alterations to exterior of the building implemented as part of planning permission 17/1504/FUL, with enabling works.” At Crickhowell Conservative Club. Planning Application 20/18780/FUL – 08/07/2020 – difference in window configuration to earlier application. The Clerk wrote on behalf of the Council on 13/07/2020 to object to both of these planning applications and to request that the Council be added to the list of consultees. Planning Application 20/18718/FUL – 05/08/2020 – Amended plans have been received by BBNPA and the application has been re-registered as valid with effect from 22/07/2020. The Clerk resubmitted the Council’s original comments on 15/11/2020. Planning Applications 20/18780/FUL and 20/18718/FUL were submitted on 06/01/2021 with amended details and replies were required by 27/01/2021. The Clerk resubmitted the Council’s original comments to BBNPA on 14/01/2021.
Email 04/02/2021 C & D Civic Society  5 - Councils membership and  C&D Civic Society collation to bring WG and BBNPA to account for their lack of direction / approval of the Co-Op /A40 access. This email was sent to all Councillors and there was a short discussion about this and the Councillors put forward the following proposition.
It was proposed that the Council support the Civic Society to reinforce the opposition to the planning application.

Proposed by Cllr Mrs S O’Brien and seconded by Cllr D Meyer. Carried

Clerk’s Resignation
The Clerk informed the Councillors that there had been five applicants originally for the Clerk’s position, however three had withdrawn leaving two who had sent in C.V.s which the Clerk forwarded on to the Councillors prior to the meeting. The Councillors discussed the merits of the two applicants and decided to hold interviews with both on Monday 22 February 2021 by Zoom meeting.  The results of the interviews would be considered at the full Council meeting on Thursday 4 March 2021. The successful applicant would be informed that the job would start on 1 April 2021 and there would be a month’s handover period and the present Clerk would retire at the end of April. The Clerk was to inform both applicants and set up the interviews which would be conducted by the Chairman and a Councillor from each village.
Meeting Closed at 1925Hrs.

